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Mclean, Josh

Subject: FW: 20/0888/FUL - expires today

From: Springthorpe, Mark  
Sent: 17 April 2020 17:55 
To: Hackner, Scott <Scott.Hackner@Barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: @Barnet.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: 20/0888/FUL - expires today 
 
Hi Scott 
 
I don’t want you to think I am just picking on you, but I’m not going to sign this off. 
 
I think we really need comments from the Trees & Landscape Officer  – and they probably need to 
provide us with more info about the trees that are retained. 
I have amended the report a bit (see attached – I haven’t changed anything in Uniform itself) to reflect the fact that 
a lot of trees appear to have been cut down, but I’m still not clear as to the full extent of what is left. However, their 
plans talk about trees to be retained without any information provided as to an assessment of them. I very much 
doubt that they can easily be retained and in a way which would enable them to continue to thrive. Whilst a lot of 
details can be reserved, I think there would need to be a more comprehensive consideration of the practicality of 
what is being proposed, what realistically has to go and the provision and feasibility for what might go back in its 
place. 
 
I have copied Jonathan in as a heads-up (but you will need to put through a consultation via uniform), but maybe we 
could also ask the applicant to send us up to date site photos from the other angle and from the street so we have a 
better idea of what the current situation is? We can blame it a bit on them for having done the works since 
submission – so we want to make sure we are being fair to them in taking into account what is left. 
 
More fundamentally though, to extend would also give me a chance to talk to Karina about this site (maybe also 
take it to the APM meeting) as I am not wholly convinced by the pre-app position – or at least the way it is 
expressed. I don’t mind in-principle refusing it as a cramped form of development, using a bit of back garden and 
arguably incongruous. However, the pattern of development isn’t exactly regular and you could also argue 
(especially with all the main trees gone) that it takes advantage of its position and is a more efficient use of land. 
 
One other thing I would like to know is what is the cill height of the roof lights in the smaller Bed 4 (I note that there 
are two Bed 4’s) and what is the distance from the rooflights in the front elevation to the rear garden boundary with 
the bungalow perpendicular to it across the turning head? 
 
Thanks 
 
Mark 
 
 
Mark Springthorpe BA(Hons) MA(Dist) 
(Acting) Planning Manager - Hendon Area Team  
Planning and Building Control 
London Borough of Barnet 
2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, London NW9 4EW 
Tel: 020 8359 4270 
Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk 
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